
Minutes of the Grouped Parish Council of Flixton, St Cross and St Margaret South 
Elmham Meeting held at St Margaret South Elmham Village Hall Barn on Monday 9th 
January 2023 

Present  

Cllrs P Kidner (Chairman), Cllr D Mann, Cllr K Warne, Cllr J Skinner, Cllr J Hinsley (Minutes), Cllr J 
Sanderson, Cllr R Mulhearn, Cllr D Johnson, Cllrs L Ffrench Mullen, Cllr I Noakes 

Apologies for absence 

Cllr J Cloke  

Declaration of interest  

None 

District Councillor report 

These have already been circulated by email 

Minutes of the last meeting 

Amendment from last minutes, the fence posts in St Cross have not yet been erected. 

The minutes were agreed, proposed by Cllr Ffrench Mullen, seconded by Cllr Mulhearn  

Matters arising from the last meeting 

None 

Planning and Statutory business 

Payment for village hall £7.00, proposed by Cllr Noakes, seconded by Cllr Sanderson 

Flixton Pedestrians Crossing and Speed Camera signs: 

Cllr J Cloke has provided an additional £436.31 and Cllr David Richie £200 to cover the extra 15% 
that Highways added to the original quote for the signs. Cllr Mann has a form to complete in order for 
David Richie to obtain £200 from his ECB fund. Cllr Mann has sent a cheque to Highways for the total 
sign instillation sum of £4,879.12. 

Finance 

Year end is March 31st, Auditors to remain the same this year.   

Correspondence  

No correspondence 

Reports from Councillors 

Cllr Mulhearn reported that the UK Power works in St Margaret’s are now complete. 

It was agreed that Cllr Warne should pursue trying to get the Flixton lake path reopened so that the 
GPC, even if the attempt fails, can state to the Flixton residents that it did all it could to get the path 
reinstated. 

Cllr Warne is still in the progress of trying to prevent vehicles driving on the grass in St Felix Rise. He 
is currently awaiting a response from East Suffolk Housing. 

Cllr Warne is currently working with Mr Terry Hunt to organise for the Payback Scheme to cut back 
the footway beside the B1062 between the village sign and the Buck inn. 

 



AOB 

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 8.05pm 

 

Next meeting - Tuesday 14th March 2023 at Batemans Barn. 

 


